## Library Building Design Committee Meeting Notes Tuesday, October 18, 2011

MEMBERS PRESENT: Co-Chair Lloyd Mickelson; Co-Chair Frank Cross; Bill Cochran, Nicki Broch, Saree Couture, Stella Fong, Peggie Gaghen, Jane Howell, Bill Kehler, Lyn McKinney, Cindy Patterson, Suzanne Reymer, Kathy Robins, David Watterson. GUESTS PRESENT: Mary Murphrey, Administrative Coordinator; Don and Kim Olsen, O2 Architects; Will Bruder, Richard Jensen, Will Bruder + Partners Architects; Shari Nault, Parmly Billings Library Board Chair; Kelly Karmel, Design Balance; James Popiel

# Status report on public input meetings and upcoming dates for bond issue election

Cochran noted that the Library Building Design Committee has sponsored meetings at Rocky Mountain College and in conjunction with the Southside and Westend Task Force meetings. Mickelson reported that another public meeting is scheduled for October 25 at the Heights Task Force meeting at Castlerock Middle School.

Cochran noted that the ballots will be mailed out October 19 and are due back to the Elections office by Tuesday, November 8.

Fong reported that the Capital Campaign has raised 4.8 million in pledges.

### Presentation and feedback on Design Development

- Bruder presented the Power Point presentation given at the October 17 public meetings.
- Karmel reported on LEED certification status for the new library noting that the project was solid silver and, at 64 points, a low gold. Cochran announced that the Library has received a commitment of just over ½ million for technology.

#### Committee feedback and Q/A

- Mickelson asked the Committee if they wanted to pursue a digital studio for the new library building – Cross suggested waiting until the bond initiative passes and then perhaps pursue private funding for a studio.
- Fong requested minor alterations in the kitchen so cooking classes could be offered
- Cochran noted that the Committee will continue to meet through the building process and perhaps enhancements could be accomplished with private funds.

#### Set date for post-election meeting

Cochran suggested that the Committee meet again in early December tentatively Tuesday, December 6.

Cochran invited the Committee to a "Returns Party" to be held at Hooligans on Tuesday, November 8.

Adjourned 1:30 pm